BEECROFT - CHELTENHAM P.O. BOX 31, BEECROFT. N.S.W. 2119

INCORPORATED

BULLETIN 6-89



29th November, 1989

SECRETARY ARTHUR McDONALD

PRESIDENT BILL GREENHALGH

GENERAL MEETING WEDNESDAY, SIXTH DECEMBER 8 pm

ST JOHNS CHURCH HALL BEECROFT ROAD, BEECROFT

The end-of-year meeting is with us again and this year we hope to entertain your air of talk and slides presented by end-of-year meeting is with us again and this year we have the meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have meeting is with us again and this year we have a supplied the supplied in the property of the Mr. John NOBLE, with his topic being

THE SPIDER IN YOUR ENVIRONMENT







John has been interested in spiders for some time and has studied and has been interested in spiders for some time and has studied with photographs described in spiders. He will share his observations and photographed them for years. He will have no live specimens with us. He has been interested in spiders for some time and has study with us. He has been interested in spiders for some time and has study with us been interested in spiders for some time and has study with us. He has been interested in spiders for some time and has study with us. He has been interested in spiders for some time and has study with us. He has been interested in spiders for some time and has study with us. with us. He has advised me that he will have no live specimens with him so please, leave the Baygon at home but bring the The

The evening will open with a short recital by members of the BEECROFT CHAMBER and a short recital by Mr. Allan Stiles. BEECROFT CHAMBER ORCHESTRA conducted by Mr. Allan Stiles.

Did you know that Beecroft has two youth orchestras? A symphony orchestra and a string orchestra attract approximately cone hundred musical one hundred musicians to their practices each week and give regular They. concerts.

They have completed their programme for 1989 however, in future actions we will Bulletins we will endeavour to keep you informed of their activities in 1990.

REGISTERED BY AUSTRALIA POST PUBLICATION NO NBH5324

One may only guess as to why the installation of the Copeland Road lights has been repeatedly delayed.

Perhaps it was the widening of Copeland Road (now dropped), the Traffic Plan for Beecroft Centre (where or the proposal for a new fire station.

COMMISSION OF INQUIRY

The Commission of Inquiry on the F2 Castlereagh Freeway began with its first session on October 2411 its first session on October 24th and its hearing of submissions began on November 9th. The Parts have began on November 9th. The RTA and Government Departments have completed their submissions completed their submissions and on-site inspections have been carried out. The Commissions at The Commission is hearing further submissions at the Chambers at the end of the form of the commissions at the conditions and the conditions are the conditions are the conditions and the conditions are t Ryde Council Chambers at the end of November. Further hearings will be at the Commission officers. will be at the Commission offices, ANA House, George St, City in the week 11th to 15th December. This Trust is scheduled to present its submission on the Tuesday, 12th December at approximately 11:00 am. This Trust is registered. 11:00 am. This Trust is registered as group number 20 in a total of 240 groups and individuals. of 240 groups and individuals making submissions.

All hearings are open to the public. Members of the Trust are encouraged to attend such hearing submissions. encouraged to attend such hearings as are of interest. Evidence of community support will be noted by the commission and will undoubtedly play a part in the decist undoubtedly play a part in the determination of such decisions as are reached.

MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS

After careful deliberation, your committee has reluctantly decided to increase subscriptions for 1900 to increase subscriptions for 1990. Rising costs, particularly for printing and postage, have, so far, been absorbed by a successful more and postage, have now been absorbed by a successful membership drive but they have now caught up with us. Consequently, subscriptions for 1990 which are due from 1st January, will be \$10.00 for a family members which are due from 1st January, and members to the standard members t will be \$10.00 for a family membership and \$5.00 for a single adult membership.

We regret the rise and will endeavour to maintain the new level for as long as possible while requestion as long as possible while requesting your continued support.

HISTORY GROUP

The History Group has been researching the minutes of the School of Arts which are held at the Hornoburtil Arts which are held at the Hornsby Library. However, some of the minutes for the 1920's are not fill. minutes for the 1920's are not filed. There is a possibility that these minutes, or duplicates, may be in If anyone in Beecroft and any be in the anyone in the any safekeeping somewhere in Beecroft or Cheltenham. If anyone has any minutes covering all or part of the 1920's period would they placed any minutes covering all or part of the 1920's period would they please contact Ian McLeod on 4841615. Mrs Claire Daggett has been doing sterling service typing for the History Group but can no longer continue her assistance. Would anyone with time to spare, who can type up material as the group carries out their research. group carries out their research, please also contact Ian McLeod.

BEECROFT-CHELTENHAM CIVIC TRUST INC.

	MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL for financial year commencing 1st January
Name	
Address	Telephone
	Telephone
Annual subscr	iptions - Family \$10.00

Single Adult \$5.00 Post to: The Treasurer, P.O. Box 31, Beecroft, NSW 2119 Thank you for your support